Emergency Dredging 
The Black Creek Reservoir built in 2004 has almost completely filled with sediment at the headworks. A total of no more than 5,000 cubic yards of sediment will be removed within a 12 month timeframe as stipulated by DEQ. The quantity and quality of water in the Reservoir is poor with approximately 500 homes relying on the Black Creek Reservoir for potable water and fire protection for several communities. At times the water treatment plant has been unable to treat water because of low water flow and quality. The dredging process will begin upon award of this contract. The contract has been awarded to Synagro on an emergency basis on April 17, 2025, subject to changes in the terms acceptable to the NCSA. This notice is being issued pursuant to Va Code §2.2-4303 (F). 

